
REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 15th March at 7.30 pm
PRESENT :  Cllrs. Adrian Hughes ( in Chair ), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, John Mahoney and the Clerk, Mr. Andrew Berry.
1. APOLOGIES:  Cllr. Judith Rock.

2. WELCOME OF NEW MEMBERS

The Council welcomed new Councillor John Mahoney and Clerk Andrew Berry.
Thanks were expressed to Councillor Chris Spacie and to the tremendous service given to the Council by Clerk Howard Evans for the last twenty one years during which time he had not missed a single meeting.

3.  TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
Disclosure of interest from members would be made as they arose during the meeting.

4. THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and signed by the Chairman.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES.

· The Gower Cottage Hedge appears to have been trimmed.
· The tree overhanging Robins Lane is a concern
· There are three more spaces available for parking outside the Post Office with the removal of the pole by Western Power.

6. THE REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION AND POLICIES was held over to the next meeting.

7. VILLAGE POST OFFICE AND SHOP.

· Money for the purchase of this has been raised through shares issued by The Reynoldston Community Shop committee. 
· Sufficient monies through grants and donations are available for improvements to the shop and surrounding area.
· Some repairs, identified by an appointed surveyor, will be carried out by present owners.
The Reynoldston Village Hall Association have generously agreed to forgo their annual grant for one year. The Community Council will utilise this money to help with improvements to the car parking space opposite the Post Office now that Western Power have relocated an electricity pole.
Councillor Bowen-Simpkins has identified the cost of improvements to this area.

Councillor Mahoney asked about the parking area adjacent to the chapel. The present area, previously repaired, has become degraded.   However this area is now the responsibility of the chapel. The use of ‘Grasscrete’ was suggested
8. VILLAGE GREENS
Cllr. Bowen Simpkins suggested a working party to clear Robins Lane stream of debris. The Chair suggested that the Council employ someone to clear streams / culverts and drains of debris and rubbish on an annual basis, for which there is no budget at present.
It was agreed that there will be a working party to clear the stream in Robins Lane on Monday April 18th.There will be a call for volunteers placed in the Village Magazine by Cllr. Jones.

A grant to relocate / raise the stones surrounding the Higher Green will be applied for.. 

Work on the Hills Farm culvert needs to be carried out and to reinstate walkway.
Cllr. Lloyd – Davies suggested a more permanent cover for the Christmas tree electricity supply socket.

Cllr. Hughes will look in to the above.

9. ONE VOICE WALES

The annual subscription is due and will be paid, otherwise nothing to report.

10. VILLAGE MAGAZINE.

Information for the Village Magazine was agreed.

11. HIGHWAYS

As mentioned in item 5 the hedge near Gower Cottage had been trimmed.

There was further discussion on speed restrictions in the village

12. PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

Cllr. Lloyd – Davies reported on the following:
· An application has been made for Trefos next to The Old Brewery on The Lower Green. The Council has no objection to these particularly as they will create a facade more in keeping with The Lower Green than at present.
· The Old Ambulance Station. The first appeal for planning permission to turn this in to a house has been turned down. The second application was found to be confusing as the site address details are incorrect. The Council objects on the same grounds as previously. It was suggested that a more appropriate use would be for a children’s play area or possibly car parking for an area already inadequate to meet the needs of the surrounding buildings, particularly the Village Hall. 

13. CORRESPONDENCE

Gower M.P. Byron Davies had asked for help in adding signatories to a petition asking for research in to the decline of cockles at Penclawdd. It was agreed that this would be mentioned in the Reynoldston Magazine.

A request has been made by Swansea City Council for the Community Council to contribute to rural bus services. Unfortunately this was received after the precept had been set.

The Council will renew its membership of One Voice Wales.

The council had been given an example of Queen’s 90th birthday medal for distribution to local children. It was decided that the cost of this was too expensive when there were already severe constraints on our budget

14. BILLS FOR PAYMENT

· North Road Service Station £17.49 (receipt received)

· RVHA - Hire of the Minor Hall for the meeting -  £12.00

· Powercut – workshop servicing of the tractor mower - £763.11
· Membership of One Voice Wales - £56.00

DATE OF ANNUAL MEETING 10th May 2016 in the Village Hall.
